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DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION 
ZONING MEETING 
CITY OF COLUMBUS, OHIO 
MARCH 14, 2013 
 
8. APPLICATION: Z12-052 (ACCELA # 12335-00000-00517) 
 Location: 5910 AND 5942 SUNBURY ROAD (43081), being 7.8± acres 

located at the southeast corner of Sunbury Road, and the exit 
ramp from eastbound State Route 161. (010-213825). 

 Existing Zoning: R, Rural District. 
 Request:                            L-C-4, Limited Commercial District. 
           Proposed Use: Hotel 

 Applicant(s): Metro Development LLC; c/o Jill Tangeman, Atty.; 52 East Gay 
Street, P.O. Box 1008; Columbus, Ohio 43216. 

 Property Owner(s): Metro Development LLC et al; 470 Olde Worthington Road; 
Westerville, Ohio 43082. 

  Planner:     Dana Hitt; 645-2395; dahitt@columbus.gov. 
 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 

o The applicants are applying to redevelop a vacant single-unit dwelling along with several 
other lots into a hotel, of the extended stay variety. 

   
o To the north is State Route 161. To the east across Big Walnut Creek is vacant land in 

the R, Rural District and multi-unit dwellings zoned in the AR-12, Apartment Residential 
District.  To the south is a single-family dwelling in Blendon Township.  To the west 
across Sunbury Road is undeveloped land zoned in the Commercial Planned 
Development District. 

 
o The site lies within the Blendon District of the Northland Plan Volume II (2002).   

 
o The L-C-4, Limitation text and plan provide for a 40 foot buffer to the south next to the 

existing single-unit dwelling as well as a prohibition on windows facing to the south.  In 
addition the limitation text and plan provides for parking in excess of the 1.5 parking 
space per unit required of apartment complexes as well as for lighting controls and 
building material commitments. 
 

o The Columbus Thoroughfare Plan identifies Sunbury Road as a 4-2 arterial requiring a 
minimum of 50 feet of right-of-way from centerline.   

 
CITY DEPARTMENTS’ RECOMMENDATION:  Approval. 
 
Given the expansion of State Route 161 over the years, single-unit development is not realistic 
any longer at this location.  The proposal is consistent with land uses in the area due to the 
presence of multi-family development to the east across Big Walnut Creek.  The applicant is 
providing a substantial buffer and prohibiting windows along the south property line to help 
alleviate the proposed developments impact on the existing single-unit dwelling south of this site.  
Given that and the applicant’s substantial conformance with development standards for 
apartment complexes in Apartment Residential Districts, Staff supports the proposed land use on 
this site.    
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